MILLVIEW MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG) MINUTES
	Date / Time
	26th January 2017 - 18:00

	Location
	Millview Heckington – Conference Room


	
	Name
	Role

	Millview Staff
	Marcus Griffen
Dr Shrouder

Michelle Rushen
	Practice Manager

Partner

Secretary/Receptionist

	Millview Patient Representatives
	Alison Bourne

Maurice Rushbrook

Mrs Christine Robertson
Mary Rudkin

Alan Creaser

Malcolm Jones


	Deputy Chairperson


	Apologies
	Peter Ward

Dr Vijayan

Dr Malathy
Mrs Jennifer Charlesworth

Mrs Mary Bones
Royston Garrett

Joan Wyatt

Father Michael Bell

Chris Harrington


	Chairman

Partner

Partner



	Agenda Item
	Actions

	Introductions
The Practice Manager welcomed everyone to the meeting and general introductions were made. Apologies for absences were made. Alison Bourne agreed to Chair the meeting in the absence of Peter. Alan Creaser and Malcolm JKones were both welcomed as new members
	MG

	Health and Safety

The Practice Manager gave the mandatory Health & Safety brief.

	

	Minutes of the Last Meeting
The previous minutes of the meeting were read and accepted as a true and accurate record.

	

	Matters Arising
· Recruit a Patient in the ‘under 25’ Age Category.  This remains on-going. Maurice has spoken to St George’s and still heard nothing back. Maurice is still awaiting feedback from Carre’s. Agreed to leave it one more meeting.

	Maurice Rushbrook


	Avoiding Unplanned Admission’s

· On 1st April 2014 a new Enhanced Service was introduced.
· It’s plan is to reduce any unplanned/unnecessary admissions to hospital.
· 2% of our patients we believe to be at risk of admissions are placed on a register and reviewed regularly.
· These 2% will have increased access to telephone consultations.
· If an ambulance crew or other services visit one of these 2% and need any extra advice then they have a dedicated number to contact the medical centre on.

	

	Patients Council

· Peter Ward and Alison Bourne were unfortunately unable to attend the last meeting
· 
	

	Extended Hours

· The surgery now carries on with its extended hours each week.

· The plan this year is that 3 Clinician’s will cover 1830 to 1945 each Monday evening and it is being heavily utilised.


	

	PPG and Proposed Improvement Suggestions/Action Plan

· PPG is now a contractual requirement. We need to decide on 3 clear priorities. These have all been completed over that last couple of years so three new priorities now required.
1. Extension of Heckington Surgery – All rooms now being occupied
2. Uniform for admin staff – all in hand. Looking at various styles at present

3. Redecorate Sleaford – This is still ongoing at both sites

	

	Newsletter

· Maurice will start to look at the next newsletter soon.

	

	Practice Fund
•
Dr Shrouder rasied the subject of starting a Practice Fund and asked for volunteers to join a sub-committee that would have Dr Shrouder and Marcus on it from the Practice. Maurice, Alan, Christine and Malcolm agreed to join. The Partners intend to put in £50 each to start it off. Alan offered to match this from one of his companies once up and running. Mary also mentioned that we maybe able to get some funds from Heckington Singers in the future.

	

	Healthwatch

· Nicola was unfortunately unavailable for this meeting. 

	

	Care Quality Commission

· No information received for any further visits. Not expecting any for ? 5 years.

	

	Failure to Attend Appointments

· The Practice Manager brought to the attention of all present that from 1st October to 31st December 2016, 513 patients failed to attend various appointments at our 2 surgeries. 

· We are now sending out letters after 3 DNA’s and this appears to have worked with the repeat offenders


	

	Complaints and Compliments

· PPG mentioned that unwanted meds were being issued although not actually requested on repeat. To be brought to attention of dispensary.

	

	Police Office

· The Police Office is now actively being utilised for Physio and Community Ultrasound and is getting great feedback from our patients


	

	Any Other Business
· Dr Shrouder mentioned about a new policy that is coming in from NHSE regards over the counter medication. Certain meds will no longer be prescribed ie: Paracetamol, Hayfever remedies, Gluten Free Products.
· The Practice has now purchased a check in screen for each site to be installed ASAP

· Marcus informed the meeting that over the last 3 years we have seen vast changes. A new phone system, redecoration of both sites, new flooring at Sleaford, New dictation system, reception uniform, new extension and purchase of Police Office.
	

	Date of Next Meeting
· The Chairman thanked everyone for coming to what has been a useful meeting and giving up their time to support the group.

· The next meeting was planned for Wednesday 19th April 2017 at 1800.
	Practice Manager


M C Griffen
Practice Manager
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